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30 September 2020  

 

Sky update on Rugby 
  
Sky Network Television Limited (SKT) notes media reports today concerning the South African Rugby 
Union and SANZAAR.   
 
While the implications of the SARU decisions are yet to be fully discussed with New Zealand Rugby 
and its SANZAAR partners, Sky continues to have the right to broadcast all premium rugby content, 
including the likes of the upcoming Bledisloe Cup and The Rugby Championship matches, in New 
Zealand under the ongoing SANZAAR arrangements.  
 
In addition, Sky enjoys a separate partnership agreement with New Zealand Rugby which gives Sky 
exclusive rights to any non-SANZAAR matches and competitions played in this country until at least 
2025.   
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For further information, please contact: 

Sophie Moloney 
Chief Commercial Officer and Company Secretary 
(09) 579 9999 
sophie.moloney@sky.co.nz 

Chris Major 
Director of External Affairs 
(029) 917 6127 
chris.major@sky.co.nz  

Investors can also submit queries to: investorrelations@sky.co.nz  
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